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march 2020
Well folks, this is certainly not the newsletter I had expected to be typing at the beginning of a new Mini season!

Firstly, as most already know, there will be no Club meeting on 26th March and therefore no talk by Andy Mason from SARS. We hope to re-arrange this for later in the year, virus permitting. As The Manger is now closed until Boris says it can open again, there will be no Club meets until Boris says so. Watch this space.

As far as events that we expected we may attend, the situation is as follows: the ECMC run from Bury to Stonham Barns, scheduled for 12th April, has been postponed until 30th August 2020.  The Rickinghall show, destined to be on 17th May is cancelled. The website of the Elveden Show on 31st May says the show is “under review” by the organisers. And I will let you know as soon as I know anything, as I will concerning the ISMOC Mini Barn Bash.

I suspect those shows scheduled for June are waiting and hoping, but “Cars by the Lake”, noted as on 6th September, is not happening this year and “may” return in 2021. This event joins Mini in the Park and Duxford on the “not this year” list.
The landlord of The Manger has agreed that we can have a short run from the pub car park and end up back there for a barbecue instead of the fish and chip run for a change, but this of course will depend on whether the pub is open by 25th June. We hope so and that we can give a bit of trade to the pub, which must be suffering at the moment.

Thanks for those who have joined the Club this year, all 51 of you, and should we not go to any shows or have many meetings this year, the subs for next year  will be looked at with a view to reducing them. Welcome Richard Taylor who has joined the Club and come to one meeting, ordered a fleece and that’s it!! Your fleece is ready for collection Richard, if you can contact me please.

The smaller Suffolk Run, destined for 19th from Bury to Southwold is still hopefully on, but we will have to see what happens in the next few weeks. The venue for finishing has been given the OK by the owner of the land we can park on, so fingers crossed.

Memberships:  As above we have 51 members this year so far, thanks to you all, let’s hope for a few events later this year.

Events:  There is a full list on the website with “cancelled” noted against those that I know are not happening. The links to their websites should keep you updated if you had intended to go on some on your own. I will keep this updated as much as I can.

DATE



EVENT





CLUB SPACE/STAND

31st May (Sunday)

Classic and Vintage Car show – Elveden


Yes (14 spaces provisionally)

29th – 31st May (Fri – Sun)
Mini Barn Bash, Stonham Barns ISMOC

Numbers needed
7th June (Sunday)

Euston Rural pastimes – Euston Hall


No (individuals should book)

21st June (Sunday)

Wheels on the Field, Barnham Common


Numbers needed

25th June (Thursday)

BMC fish and chip run or barbecue.

28th June (Sunday)

Motor Show East at Newmarket race course

? (numbers needed)

19th July (Sunday)

BMC mini Suffolk Run, Bury to Southwold 

Still on hopefully
1st August (Saturday)

Buxhall Village Fete.




Yes (provisionally)

2nd August (Sunday)

Helmingham Hall Car Show



Yes (14 spaces booked)

16th August (Sunday)

Stonham Barns Classic Car show


Yes (numbers needed)
30th August (Sunday)

East Coast Mini Club Run, Bury to Stonham Barns
? (individuals must book)

6th September (Sunday)

Classic & Sports Cars by the Lake – Fornham St Martin
Not on this year
20th September (Sunday)
National Mini show, Stanford Hall 


Yes (numbers needed)
4th October (Sunday)

Prickwillow Museum Car and ploughing show

Yes (number needed) 

26th November (Thursday)
BMC ten pin bowling evening at Bury Bowl.

If we are allowed!
13th December (Sunday)

Yes – already booked – BMC Christmas meal at the Manger. (if open by then!!)
Finally, to all our valued members, please keep safe and well, we will get through this somehow.
